## **Communication from Public**

Name: Lionel Mares

**Date Submitted:** 09/21/2022 02:41 PM

**Council File No:** 17-0600-S45

Comments for Public Posting: Dear Committee Members, I write to urge you to support the

Targeted Local Hire (TLH) program and Workforce Development Program and Training. I support this program for many reasons, 1) It is a great way to get people who are interested in working for the Public Sector, 2) On-the-job training, and 3) gives people an opportunity to work for their city government. I was once hired through the Targeted Local Hire (TLH) program, and I had the pleasure of working for the City of Los Angeles. I gained a lot of on-the-job training and work experience. I support this program. It is a great way for people to work for the government. Although people can work for the government through the Civil Service system, the Targeted Local Hire (TLH) program is a great

alternate pathway for those who want to work for the government.

-- Thank You!